CITY OF CEDARVILLE
CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
June 15, 2021

The regular monthly City Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Mark Isenhower
after he declared that a quorum was present. A moment of silence was followed by the
pledge of allegiance. Council members present were Alderman Odom, Alderman
Breshears and Alderman Johnson. Alderman McClendon was absent.

A motion to approve the May regular monthly meeting minutes was made by Alderman
Odom and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 3-0

The financial report was presented by Treasurer Sandy Cook. End of May balances for
each account were read and the June Financial Report was reviewed. A motion to

approve the June Financial Report was made by Alderman Odom and seconded by v
Alderman Johnson. Passed 3-0

DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Grounds Supervisor Kenneth Brenton reported the department has been using the box
blade on the tractor to repair roads while the road grader was out of commission. The
sensor for the steering was causing the grader to shut down but has now been repaired.

Police Chief Ken Howard reported 29 citizen calls, 3 assists to other agencies, 9 citations,
10 warning citations, 1 alarm answered, 3 accidents, 5 arrests, 9 felonies and
misdemeanor reports filed, and 2 warrants served. The new Dodge Durango will be
picked up on the 16™. Stripes and lettering will be placed on the side. The loan was
processed today, June 15.

Fire Chief Cody Cooper was absent due to his full time job. The burn trailer for hot

training has been delivered and training has been underway. The annual hydrant check is
being performed.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The City had considered applying for a 25/75 mitigation grant to repair/replace the bridge
on Thompson Lane. The engineer estimated the cost to be around $300,000 placing the
City’s portion at $75,000. This is not feasible for the City at this time.

PUBLIC COMMENTS — None

UNFINISHED BUSINESS - None



NEW BUSINESS

The only sealed bid received for concrete work to improve water flow in the ditch in front
of City Hall and reinforce the retaining wall was from Five Star Construction. The bid
was for $12,900 and was verified by phone. A motion to accept the bid from Five Star
Construction for $12,900 to be paid with Street Department funds was made by
Alderman Breshears and seconded by Alderman Odom. Passed 3-0

Mayor Isenhower informed the Council that the City would be receiving approximately
$286,000 from the American Rescue Plan Act. There are conditions and restrictions

concerning these funds which the Municipal League is in the process of clarifying.

With no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Alderman Odom
and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 3-0
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1610 East Main -Van Buren, AR 7295

« Phi; 479-719-1171 - Fax 479-474-2341

Submitted To: City of Cedarville Date: 5/3/2021

Project: Drainage Ditch

1. Drainage Ditch Repairs:

A. Clean out ditch where needed.

B. Install material at base of wall where collapsed.

C. Form swell to tie into existing drive culverts.

D. Dowel into existing rock and install rebar mat.

E. Pour and finish approx. 600sq ft of 3500psi concrete.
F. Haul off any debris as needed.

G. Includes all material, labor, taxes and insurance.

TOTALIIllllllllls 1 2,900-00
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